SHAMBAUGH FAMILIES NEWS - LETTER

-:- Editorial Staff -:-

Flavius A. Leightey - Cleo Gervin - Margaret B. May

New Series No. 113 A Project of the Shambaugh Families Society. Sept. - Oct. 1971

NATIONAL SHAMPAUGH REUNION -

The 27th National Shambaugh Reunion was held Sunday Sept 5th 1971 in Rossville, Ga. at the homeplace of Franklin Guy & Lela (McFarland) Shambaugh's children at 1407

McFarland Ave.
The host's for the Reunion this year were Mrs. Mary Alice (Shambaugh) Dantzler President, Mr. Frankith Robert Shambaugh, Mrs. Harry (Ruth Shambaugh) Nave, Mr. Mac
Allen Shambaugh and their families.

Allen Shambaugh and their families.

Co-hosts were Mrs. Harry (Cleo Shambaugh) Gervin of Catlinburg, Tenn. and Dr. Nona Grapes of Selma. Ala., Vice President, and Miss Lela Diane Nave, Secretary.

On Saturday all of those who had arrived early were treated to an open air buss tour of Chickamauga National Park. Then at 5:30 p.m. the crowd gathered at Lake Winnsepsaukah for a picnic supper and a watermellon cutting. The young folk enjoyed all the attractions while the older ones got in a lot of visiting.

Sunday, about eleven, the "Shambaugh's" began to gather under the big tent in the front yard of Mary Alice Dantzler's home. The Red Carpet having been spread to well come them. After posing for pictures at 12:45 p.m. the invocation was given by Mr. Albert Harshberger, then a delicious dinner was served.

Mr. Franklin Shambaugh introduced the Mayor, Mr. Paul Ellis, who welcomed the Reunion to our city, also adding a few other remarks pertaining to the Franklin Guy Shambaugh Clan.

Shambangh Clan.

We then had a ten minute break after which the President, Mary Alice Dantzler, called them together again by giving her welcome to one and all. Several songs were sung being led by Franklin Robert Shawbaugh accompanied by Mrs. Frank Manly of Cleveland, Tenn., Mr. Shawbaugh then favored the crowd by singing a solo "His Eye is on the Sparrow", dedicating it to the memory of his father. Franklin Guy Shawbaugh. The entire group sang "How Great Thou Art", with Bryan and Margaret Alice Dantzler singing the last verse.

entire group sang "How Great Thou Art", with Bryan and Margaret Alice Dantzler sing—
ing the last verse.

During the business session the rising cost of postage for the News-Letter was discussed pro and con them Mr. Harold Shambaugh made the motion that price of the News-Letter be increased to \$1.50 as of this Reunion time. The motion was seconed and carried. Invitations for the next Reunion were given by Mrs. Alice Mosson of Cadiz, Ohio and Mr. Flavius Leightey of Upper Sandusky, Ohio. A vote was taken with Cadiz receiving the and Upper Sandusky. Ohio. A vote was taken with Cadiz receiving the and Upper Sandusky. Ohio. A vote was taken with Cadiz receiving the and Upper Sandusky. Ohio. A vote was taken with Cadiz receiving the rown officers.

Dr. G. I.G. Shambaugh of Shambaugh International presented a check for \$25.00 to Mrs. Mary Alice Dantzler to be used by the hosts toward expenses. He then asked to have four new people elected to the International Board by secret ballot. This was done and Mr. John Howard Shambaugh. Mr. Franklin A. Shambaugh, Mr. Harold Shambaugh, and Mr. Erven Dentzler were elected. He then asked to have two teenagers elected for the S. I. board. Miss Diane Nave and Roger Shambaugh were elected.

Dr. Shambaugh also talked on Project Tail-gating, a cause of many accidents, asking for volunteers to distribute 100 stickers each in their own communities. 5 accepted. A hat was passed around for luncheon expenses. \$99.00 was received and this was given to Mrs. Mary Alice Dantzler to be used at her disgression.

\$25.50 was collected for News-Letters. Lists of deaths and those who had been ill or in hospitals since last year were read.

Tressusres's report of S. I. given by Dr. G. M.G. were; in checking account \$122.59in Savings account (interest & donations). In Retired Maintenance Fund, to take care of cemeteries especially the Shambaugh graves and Genealogical Fund, \$78.78.

The floor was turned over to Mr. Harold Shambaugh of Silver Springs, Md. who talked on Genealogy research. The George

One hundred attended the Reunion with Mr. Flavius Leighter and his wife being the only two he had never missed a Reunion since it's beginning in 1940. There were eleven states and the District of Columbia represented.

Several attended for their first time, but old or new all seemed to have a wonderful time. A number stayed over until the next day so the afternoon was spent visiting and eating.

The picture is excellent, showing the people sitting and standing with the large sent as a background. Anyone wanting a picture of the Reunion group should order direct from - Jimmy's Photo Shop, Ft. Oglethorpe, Ga. 30741, or phone - code 404, 365-2273. Prices-Color-8 X 10, \$6.00, 5 X 7, \$4.00, ESW 8110, \$4.00, 5X7, \$2.00.

We will and F.L.S. Shambaugh, 1216 w. 41st Street, Des Moines, Iowa 50311

Memos from SI to the Shambaugh Families News-Letter. Phone 1-515-277-5874

Thoughts on the Reunion. From any perspective a national reunion of any family is demanding, exhausting, and delightful. The months of thoughtful preparation peak

N. Sachdodleyol page two

last minute chores as gueste begin to arrive from all points of the compass. To weariness of long hours and many miles of travel fade with that first glimpse of our

Those venturing into their first reunion mingle with the old regulars. The new babies are admired. The magnetism of youth soon segregates the generations. We eagerly share our latest research on the tree. In this happy confusion we can seek our heritage. This is our family.

The happy memories of the reunion should motivate us to think big about the strength that can be generated by an active Shambaugh force. Let our 500 units of SI concentrate on service to others as well as our personal activities.

We appeal to all of you to be soncerned and to support an effort to restore markers, and to attempt better care of grave sites and cemeteries. A case in point is a cemetery near Reliance, Virginia, which is so neglected as to be nearly obliterated. The local tax structure has not provided for the maintenance of this burial plot. There are several Shambaugh ancestors buried there. This is an ideal opportunity for one or more living Shambaughs to five a lasting tribute. Send your communications to Dr. Nona Grapes, 732 Selma Ave., Selma, Ala. who is initiating the restoration of this burial site.

We are being hosted next year in the Gadiz Obio area.

burial site.

We are being hosted next year in the Cadiz, Ohio area. While there we can see the weathered stone which needs recutting and for which we need cash for proper maintenance. A memorial maintenance fund will be carried by the Treasurer of SI to aid in the restoration of markers, care of graves and cemeteries. To initiate this fund, F.S.3. and I wish to give a \$10.00 memorial for my mother, Barbara Helen Ireland Shambaugh, deceased June 30, 1970.

We are confident that Mr. Leightey will give recognition in the News-Letter regarding the receipt of any memorials. Forward your memorial gifts to our SI Treasurer, W.H. Shambaugh, 1913 bath St., Des Moines, Iowa.

SI reports a valuable new unit in its committee, Tecognizing our teenagers and young adults. Mr. Roger Shambaugh, 704 North Locust, Ottawa, Kansas and Miss Diane Nave, 1407 McFarland Ave., Rossville, Ga. were elected as Co-Chairman. We want our younger members to become interested and involved in the plans and activities of SI. May their youthful enthusiasm counterbalance some of the lethargy of advancing years. Our treasurer of SI will now forward \$1.50 from your sustaining dues to Mr. Leightey for the News-Letter to cover greater operating costs. His financial report as of Sept. 1, 1971 showed a balance of \$122.57 in Administrative fund (Checking) and \$578.78 in Genealogical fund (Savings).

A check for \$25.00 was presented to National Reumion Chairman, Mrs. N.A. Dantzler, toward the expenses of hosting the Shorganisational meeting during the National Reumion.

toward the expenses of hosting the Activities the Activities the Mattinian union.

The following were elected to serve as Board members of SI for the next twelve months. Mr. Harold S. Shambaugh, 10300 Inwood Ave., Silver Springs, Md. 20902

Mr. Franklin A. Shambaugh, 1405 McFarland Ave., Rossville, Ga. 30741

Mr. John Howard Shambaugh, Route #3, Wabash, Ind. 46992

Mr. Bryan Dantzler, 462; Bonniewey Drive, Chattanooga, Tenn. 37411

Dr. Nona Grapes, 732 Selma Ave., Sahma, Alabama

It has been suggested that the SI election be held on the night preceeding the National Reunion. This would make it possible to hold a short board meeting before the festivities of the Reunion scheduled for Sunday. The cutgoing board should meet at the p.m. on Saturday to complete their years report and recommendations to the new board members.

Here's another thought for consideration. Way we select official "Tree of Shambaugh" for SI? Plan to plant a memorial tree somewhere this fall or next spring. We wish you would investigate the Sarvistree. Write the Raymond Nelson Tree Nursery. Du Bois, Penn., 15801 for booklet. The Sarvistree was brought under cultivation in 1623. It supplied both beauty and food to the Pilgrims when they arrived in New England. The tree wood is the heaviest and fifth hardest grown in the USA. We planted our first Sarvistree last spring and believe it has great potential as an object of beauty. We hope to plant eleven trees this spring to form a lane bordering the gardens at our home in the country. Each tree will be designated as a memorial to a generation of our ancestors since he first one arrived in America. Won't you plant a tree now to honor the past and greet the future? board members.

The Weaver Shambangh and Fisk Reunion was held Adjust 22 at the Hopewell Fellowship Hall near Avilla. Ind. There were 45 members and children present. Small crowd but we had a very enjoyable time. Looking forward to 1972 and hoping for a larger crowd. Rosetta Miller - Secretary on the secretary of the secretary

Pennsylvania Shambach Families Reunion On August 15, 1971, the Annual Pennsylvania Shambach reunion was held at the West
Snyder Fair Grounds, Beaver Springs, Pa. Lear Shambach gave the noonday prayer for
the wonderful meal. LeRoy Shambach, Pres., welcomed everyone. There were 61 persons

the wonderful meal. Lendy Shambach, Free., welcomed everyone. There were of persons present at this reunion.

After the lunch a business meeting was held by LeRoy Shambach. It was again voted upon to have the reunion the 3rd Sunday in August. Nester Hackenberg was elected Pres. for 1972, Dorothy Shambach as Sec.—Transiver. There will be a committee appointed to decide the place where the reunion will be held next year.

Special recognition was given to those attending the reunion for the first time; Rev. and Mrs. Clifford Geedy, Mr. Foster Shrawder Sr. and wife Maude, Mr. Foster Shrawder Jr. and son Michael. Mrs. Hattie Norman. Also the one traveling the

farthest distance; Helen Eberhart of Maryland, driving about 200 miles. The oldest persons present; Foster Shrawder Sr. being 81 years old and Hattie Norman being 80 years old. The youngest child present was Jamie Felker, son of Mr. and Mrs. Joe D. Felker, 7 weeks old. Cheryl Hackenberg - Sec.-Treasurer

The Fiftieth annual reunion and picnic of the Shambaugh-Derflinger branch of the Barrow Family was held Sunday July 25, 1971 at the park in Arlington, Iowa. It was a very pleasant day and all enjoyed the bountiful dinner and visiting. There were twenty Shambaughs, seventeen Derflingers, and three visitors.

Letters were reported from Madge Hanson, Ben Shambaugh, Arthur Talladge, Eula Arnold, and Erma Gundlock. Greetings were sent from Nona Grames, Ethel Seeley and Marie Setzler. Elma Ross, nearly ninety, was the oldest, Angela Shaffer, nearly two, was the youngest, and Bertha Knoerr Durham, North Carolina, came the farthest.

Deaths reported— Kenneth Carnall, Framk Seeley, Mary Graves, Cloy Shambaugh, and Catherine Hill. Births— girl to Mr. and Mrs. Gary Rusauer and a boy to Mr. and Mrs.

Jim Fenderson.

The Derflingers had four generations represented and the Shambaugh three generations.

Officers; James Carnall, Pres., Ethel Seeley, V. Pres., Elma Ross, Sed'y., and

Hazel Manchester, Treasurer.

Elma Ross - Secretary

* * *

Madeline and LeRoy Shambach, R#2, Middleburg, Pa. 17842 August 31, 1971
Well, lets face it. We waited up to the fast minute still hopeing we would be able
to make the big reunion in Ga. but the Dr. says no, not for such a long trip, although I am getting along real well, I suppose it would be just a little bit too much

(Letter of October 10th- we were really sorry that we were not able to attend the National Shambaugh Reunion. Am sure you all had a swell time, but we are looking

National Shamosign neumion. Am sure you all had a swell time, but we all localing forward to next year in Ohio.)

Well I am back to work and Madeline is busy as ever. The whole family are well and also ousy as can be. Were you folks able to make the reunion in Avilla, Ind.? Sure hope we could arrange to attend that one some time. I am sure we would enjoy it as we had such a nice time there a year ago when we visited there. (Ed.- We sure did!) Leroy had been elected Vice President of Faylor-Middleburg Inc., American Road Builders Assn. 1902, Winfield, Penn.

Helen L. Hulty, 524 West 122 St., New York, N.Y. 10027
August 10, came a letter with a Mansfield, Ohio cancellation. Mr. Robert A. Cunning sent a most wonderful informative account gleaned from Mansfield Records. His data is a sequel to the Shambaugh-Holtz story.

Mr. Cunning sent tombstone inscriptions copied from London Cemetery, Route 57, Jackson Township. Catherine Holtz died 28 March 1872. (N-L #112 page 5) This is the prize entry among many fascinating "new" facts for which I am indebted to him and you. Already I have received more than my dollars worth: My grateful thanks to you. (Also #103 N-L)

Thanks to that August issue Mr. Robert A. Cumming of Mansfield sent me information—

Thanks to that August issue Mr. Robert A. Cumming of Mansfield sent me information-right out of the blue! My niece and I visited London-Intheran Cometery near Shelby and stood at the graves of Jacob and Catherine (Shambaugh) Holtz. It's like a fairy

Lileth and Kermit Whan, R#1, Avilla, Ind. 46710

This has been a busy week for us. This is week of our county fair. Our two grasons have stock—so we have been to the fair. Dick has a "pony pulling team", so Our two grand-

Mrs. Emily Dentzler, Briscoe, R#1, Bremen, Ga. 30110 8-10-71
For the past couple of years I have been so involved with farm life, canning, freezing, helping with the cows etc. Even though I love the most of it, I have very little spare time. I am really glad to have Jack back from Colorado, where he has been for a while on business. We now have about 86 head of cattle and they require a lot of time and I really enjoy helping with the doctoring of them when necessary. Most of our herd are Charlois and Angus. Thus far we haven't had much trouble with our cross-

breeding although some people seem to.

We do hope to at least start our house this fall doing part of the labor ourselves.

We both know what a job it will be, but I believe we will appreciate it more in the

I visited Jack in Colorado and we drove back thru the Texas Panhanelle to Ft. Worth, then after buying our hats and boots we flew back to Georgia. We had a great time just being together.

Perlman and Grace Scotten, Box 245, Port Salerno, Fla. 33492 7-18-71
Sorry but we will not be able to come to the reunion in Rossville this year. I know we are going to miss a wonderful time, as we really enjoyed the ones that we have attended. The fellowship and the good food.

We are leaving here July 31 to go on a 3 week trip to Colorado with our youngest daughter and her family, her jusband Jim, son Eric, and daughter Kimberly Ann. We have never met Jim's Father, who is 81 years old, so Jim wants us to meet him and the rest of his family, 2 brothers, and 2 sisters. His Mother died when he was two. Jim is an engineer with NASA at Cape Kennedy. They reside in Titusville, Fla. We will

N. S. M. LA page four

Tenl all Hello for us and have a nice chat with everyone.

Ruby and Vernon Shambaugh, 361 N. Spring St., Wilmington, Ohio 45177
Just a note to tell you that we enjoy the News-Letters very much and feel that we know so many Shambaughs, because of the letters. Things sure seem to keep us busy one way or the other:

general e

Vernon had his vacation recently so he took our eleven year old grandson Tony and myself on a little trip through the Cumberland Mts.

Our son Billy received his Master's Degree in Social Work from Michigan State Univ. at Ann Arbor, Mich. on May 1. Vernon and I joined his wife and two older children for the Commencement. Billy and his wife are both doing Social Work in Akron. The baby, Mark age two, and a half is being cared for by his other grandmother.

I don't suppose that we'll get to the Shambaugh Reunion but we do hope that you will have a fine crowd and also a fine time. (Ed. We sho did!)

Mrs. Forrest (Blanch) Cousins, 8010 S.W. Terrace, Miami, Fla. 33156
I would appreciate your placing my daughter's name? Mrs. Ruth Acton, on your mailing list for the Shambaugh Families News-Letter.
She is the granddaughter of my Mother Mrs. Edith Shambaugh Mahon and grand niece of Dr. Benjamin F. Shambaugh of Iowa City, Iowa and Dr. George E. Shambaugh Sr. of Chicago, Ill., all of whom are deceased.

Mrs. Bertha Knoerr, 815 Demerius St., Apt. Mt. Durham, N.C. 27701
After attending the local Shambaugh Reunion at Arlington, Iowa and visiting my sister, Mrs. Elma Ross of Arlington, I went to Georgia for the National Reunion.
The activities planned by the hosts and hostesses and being in a notel with relatives from several states enabled me to become acquainted with a number whom I had been reading about in the News-Letter. It was a very enjoyable weekend for which I express gratitude to all who were responsible.

Fred and Beatrice Fortney, 165 Dice Rd., Galion, Ohio 44833
Fred spent 11 days in the Mansfield General Hospital and feels he received some help there. We wonder about your trip to Rossville but will read about it in the N-L.

Rev. and Mrs. Guy H. Kintg, 886 N. Central Ave. Richland Center, Wisc. 53581 Over the months we have received the Shambaugh News-Letter. Most of the folks Mentioned from time to time, I do not know. And I know the number of the tribe is grow-

tioned from time to time, I do not know. And I know the number of the tribe is growing week by week.

Beginning Aug. 16th my brother and his wife, Mr. and Mrs. Milford Kintz and Mrs. Kintz and myself, started a trip north and west. We had a very enjoyable trip into Canada, seeing many wonderful areas and visiting Lake Louise and Banff, beside Edmonton, Jasper and other towns. Then back into the U.S. to Omak, Wash, where my daughter and husband, Mr. and Mrs. Russel Minnich live. After visiting there we went to Seattle, Portland, Salt Lake City, Denver and back home. We enjoyed the

Helen and Raymond Frank with Tommie, Beckie, and Timmie of Redlands, Calif., made a surprise call on your editor and wife Auf. 16th. Was sure glad 2 have them, if only for a short visit. (Ed-Come again and bring Bertha with U.) They had a safe trip both ways.

Mrs. E.E. Shambaugh, 210 Summit St., Apt. 2, Greenville, Mich. 48838

I have not been very well so many things have happened. March 27th my granddaughter Susan Hansen was married to James Wolverton. He was sent to Germany. June 16th she left for Germany to be with her husband.

August 21st my grandson Jack Frederick left for Australia for a year as an exchange student. It has been and exciting summer. Jacks parents, Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Frederick have received a letter from Jack. He says it is very pretty in Australia.

Mrs. Gaylord Hansen and family also Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Frederick and families. Mr. and We all enjoyed her visit very much.

I know my grandson will write some interesting letters as my granddaughter has from Germany.

Bertha M. Frank, Box 491, Redlands, Calif. 92373
So glad Raymond and family got to see you folks if it was for only a short visit.
Wished they would of had another week at least but glad they had what they did. They had no trouble going or coming home. They arrived home at 7:30 A.M. Saturday morning all happy and a lovely vacation the children won't forget. Their school will start Sept. 13th.

I will keep your papers for awhile as I am trying to get more information on Susans son and family also Helen Stahl family.

Mrs. Anna Cogsil of Perrysville, (Lamartine) Ohio came to Upper Sandusky, O. Oct. ll for a visit with relatives in the area.

N. S. No. 113 page five

Mrs. Gene (Marie Householter) Lyon 10012 Kauffman Ave., South Gate, Calif. 90280

We moved to this address two years ago last Feb. Sorry we were not able to attend the Reunion. Gene had his vacation in June.

My oldest brother (half) James Herschel Shambaugh would have been 89 years old to-day but he passed away on July 1st this year.

In May I attended a P.E.O. Convention in Beverly Hills. While there I met Alyce Shambaugh wife of Sam Shambaugh of San Diego. It is amazing. There were 513 delegates there and to think I found a relative.

I enjoy the News-Letter so much. Hope you had a wonderful Reunion.

Mrs. Cloy E. (June) Shambaugh, 704 N. Locust, Ottawa, Kansas 66057
Was glad to get the interesting N-L. Larry, Roger and I were counting big on being at the reunion, and was glad to be there. Our other son Gene from Goldsboro, N.C. made it to the reunion too.

We are all well and busy. Dad Shambaugh (Ben F.) stays pretty spry for his age. Since moving to the apartment he has run out of projects so comes up here every so ofter and putters. He still tries to walk a lot to keep limber.

The altar of St. Mary Catholic Church was decorated with wite Killian daisies for the marriage Aug. 21, 1971 of Miss Marcia Ann Shambaugh and Thomas Joseph Dunn Jr. The wedding band the bride received from the bridegroom had belonged to her grandmother, Mrs. C. Guy Shambaugh.

Mr. and Mrs. C. Lowell Shambaugh of 435 S. Seffner Ave. are the parents of the bride. The bridegroom is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Joseph Dunn.

After a wedding trip to southern Ohio and Kentucky, Mr. and Mrs. Dunn will reside at 33 Beers St., New Haven, Conn.

Mrs. Leefee Shambaugh, R#3, Upper Sandusky, Ohio 43351
Betty and Donald Schmuck have built a new home N.W. of Wharton, Ohio
Judy Murry Elliott and Richard Hoy were married June 7, 1971. Judy is the granddaughter of Mrs. Leefee and the late Walter Shambaugh.
Bob Shambaugh fell and sprained his ankle shile Bill Murry got a nail in his leg. Both were hospitalized.

Jesse Shambaugh, Otterbein Home, Lebanon, Ohio 45036 I fell the last Sunday in March and broke my left hip and have been very much crippl-

ed every since.

I am able to walk around the place here with the aid of a walker and I go to the dining room three times a day. I am getting better slowly but still have a lot of pain when I walk. I have heard a good report from the National Reunion and hope to hear more when I get the next news letter.

Howard A. Leightey of Upper Sandusky, O. son of Howard Sr. and Dorothy Leightey, arrived home October 5, for a months leave from Germany. A family reception (37) was held Oct. 17, in his homor. Howard Ur. and his wife Sandy became the parents of a son Jeremy Alton Collins Leightey, born Aug. 18, 1971 whom Howard Jr. seen for the first time on arriving home. Of course, his wife Sandy was GLAD to see him too!

Doug and Dean Leightey were home from the service 2 or 3 days in Sept. They are the sons of Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Leightey of near Upper Sandusky, 0.

Ralph & Margaret Perry, 921 Sandusky St., Perrysburg, Ohio 43551 It has been learned that Mr. Bernard Moore passed away on October 8, 1971. He was laid to rest near Sharon Grove, Kentucky. Sympathy is extended to Mrs. Loore.

A Telephone Book Shambach-Mr. and Mrs. Harold Shambach and family of Atlanta, Ga. were at the National Reunion. Harold's name, along with others from the Atlanta phone book were sent to
your editor to mail them some sample copies of our Shambaugh News-Letter. Harold's
decided to come to Rossville to meet with us, We sure were pleased to have them.
(Ed- Do U readers have any Shambaughs or known kin, in your telephone book? Send
them in, we'll send them a copy.)

\$\$\$\$\$ 4 N-L June Shambaugh 1.-, Jesse Shambaugh 2.-, Stuart Shambach 2.-, Helen L. Hultz 1.-, Ruby & Vernon Shambaugh 1.-, Mrs. Hush acton 1.-, Mrs. Blanche Cousins 1.-, Beatrice & Fred Fortney 2.-, Perlman & Grace Scotten 1.-, Mrs. Pearl E. Shambaugh 1.-, Barbara & Robert Cunning 1.-, Alice & Leon Trautwein 2.-, Grace Shambaugh 1.-, Elma Ross 1.-, Nancy Lundy 2.-, Rosetta & Howard Miller 1.-, Junia Shambaugh Cleo Gervin 4.-, John Scott Shambaugh 5.-, Rev. & Mrs. Guy H. Kintz 4.-, The following members of Shambaugh International (S.I.) are automatically given a years subscription to the N-L from their dues. - Harold and Evelyn Shambaugh, Bertha M. Knoerr, Cleo S. Gervin, Mary E. Juneau, Junia Shambaugh, Clara S. Dick, Ruth S. Willis, Mr. & Mrs. Donald Carey Jr., Mr.&Mrs.Albert Harshbarger, Mr. & Mrs. Flavius Leightey, Nancy Jean Lundy, Mr. & Mrs. Warren Scotten, Mrs. Cloy Shambaugh, Mr.&Mrs. Larry E. Shambaugh, Alice B. Dosson, Mr.&Mrs. Harold Shambaugh, Mr.&Mrs. George Hiatt, Mrs. Grace Carroll, Mr.&Mrs. John H. Shambaugh, Mr.&Mrs. Paul J. Shambaugh, Mr.&Mrs. William H. Shambaugh.